Thompson, Holly

Province: Saskatchewan

тнотрьоп, нопу	
From: Subject:	City Council Communication - Nicholas Lloyd - Neighbourhood Bikeways 30km-hr Speed Limit Policy - CK 6320-0 x 6000-5
Sent: Sunday, I To: City Counci	Reply <web-noreply@saskatoon.ca> December 3, 2023 3:31 PM I <city.council@saskatoon.ca> - Communication - Nicholas Lloyd - Neighbourhood Bikeways 30km-hr Speed Limit Policy - CK 6320-0 x</city.council@saskatoon.ca></web-noreply@saskatoon.ca>
Replies to th	is email will go to
Submitted on S	unday, December 3, 2023 - 15:31
Submitted by u	ser:
Submitted valu	es are:
I have read ar	nd understand the above statements.: Yes
	my comments placed on a public agenda. They will be shared with members of Council online repository.: No
I only want m	y comments shared with the Mayor or my Ward Councillor.: No
Date: Sunday,	December 03, 2023
To: His Worsh	ip the Mayor and Members of City Council
First Name: N	icholas
Last Name: LI	oyd
Phonetic spel	lling of first and/or last name:
Phone Number	er:
Email:	
Address:	Coy Ave
Neighbourho	od: <u>Buena Vista</u>
City: Saskatoo	on

1

Postal Code:

What do you wish to do ?: Submit Comments

What meeting do you wish to speak/submit comments ? (if known):: Standing Policy Committee on Transportation, December 5, 2023

What agenda item do you wish to comment on ?: 7.2.3 Neighbourhood Bikeways 30km/hr Speed Limit Policy

Comments:

To the Standing Policy Committee on Transportation,

I am writing in support of the report recommendation to approve a policy for all neighbourhood bikeways in Saskatoon to have a posted speed limit of 30 km/h.

As a consistent urban bike rider for over 40 years I feel well positioned to comment on this item as I know that that a reduced speed limit on these corridors will increase safety, reduce accidents and injury, and generally create a more welcoming environment for all users.

The dominant mindset within the community, throughout my life, has been that cars should share the road with cyclists, but in practice, we have struggled to do so, often creating dangerous and often inflammatory encounters between bikes and cars.

The number of times cars have honked at me, trying to aggressively pass, as I travel down University Drive is too large to count. "Pull over", "Get off the street", "Learn to drive" and considerably worse are all comments I have heard as I ride down a narrow street with parked vehicles immediately to my right. And yes I do pullover to the let the vehicles pass when there is space to do so. I suspect most of the drivers are not people within the neighborhood but others taking a shortcut from Clarence to Broadway who are too impatient to wait for the slower vehicle in front of them.

The over-arching concept of creating specific roads which cater first to the cyclist (and possibly pedestrian) is an excellent idea as it sends a clear message to the motorist that this road is not designed for them as the primary user and they must reduce speed if they wish to use the specific road.

I would prefer to see a complementary message sent to cyclists where sensible cyclists should choose to use the provided, speed controlled pathways and stay away from the regular, faster roads. For example, I think it is far safer for a cyclist to use the cycle pathways on Victoria rather than the psuedo-bike lanes (do they still exist) on Broadway.

I strongly encourage this committee to forward this recommendation to City Council. It is a low-investment decision with very high returns.

Thank you for your consideration, Nick Lloyd Buena Vista

Will you be submitting a video to be vetted prior to council meeting?: No